

Cyngor Cymuned Mostyn Mostyn Community Council



Decision Notice of Full Council Hybrid Meeting of Mostyn Community Council held in Mostyn Community Centre on 19th January 2026 / 19ed Ionawr 2026

1. a) To record attendance:

Chair: Mike Lewis-Jones

Members: David Seddon, Ray Knight, Alex Barons, Hayley Jones, Steve Upton & Tom Beal (online).

Officers: Collette Lowry (Clerk & Responsible Financial Officer)

Members of the Public: 1

b) Apologies for absence:

Members accepted apologies and reasons for absence from Councillors Meg Howells, Pam Banks, Patrick Heesom & Steven Tomlinson.

2. Chair 's Remarks:

Vice Chair informed members of the forthcoming funeral of Chair's husband.

3. Declarations of interest:

There were none.

4. Community Endeavour Awards presentation:

The winners of the awards had been unable to attend.

5. Public Speaking:

None

6. Minutes & Meetings:

IT WAS RESOLVED: to approve the minutes of the 17th November 2025 full council meeting as an accurate record and would be signed by the Chair of the Council.

7. Clerk's Updates, Requests and Communications:

The Clerk reported that:

- A winter kit should have been delivered to the community centre and the salt bin at Tre Mostyn had been ticketed for repair/replenishment.
- She had attended SLCC Clwyd branch meeting 17/12/25.
- There was still an issue with Ecotricity not invoicing for Streetlighting since September 2025.

Email Communications:

Members noted the email communications received throughout the previous month.

8. Planning Matters:

a) Applications:

Members discussed applications FUL/001082/25 and FUL/001019/25 and agreed that there were no objections.

IT WAS RESOLVED: for the Clerk to report the no objections conclusions to the planning department,

b) Decisions:

Members reported that the status of application FUL/000570/24 had now changed from refused to approved.

c) Updates:

None

d) Other:

- Members noted Pipeline consultation information.
- Members to resolve membership of planning committee. (originally 5 members)

IT WAS RESOLVED: for Councillors Steve Upton & Alex Barons to join the Planning Working Group.

9. Accounts & Finances:

To approve the November/December 2025 accounts paid:

IT WAS RESOLVED: to note and approve the accounts paid in November & December 2025.

To review January 2026 accounts for payment:

IT WAS RESOLVED: to approve the accounts submitted for payment in January 2026.

December 2025 Income:

Members noted the income received.

Other Financial Matters:

- a) Members to retrospectively resolve the payment of a further £250 towards the expenditure of the 2025 Christmas party.

IT WAS RESOLVED: to approve the payments for additional costs in relation to the village Christmas party.

- b) Members to inform Clerk of any One Voice Wales training/events required.
Members noted the information provided.

10. Police matters:

Members reported a horse and carriage being ridden in the dark with no lighting. Members also reported motorbike riders with no helmets or lights.

IT WAS RESOLVED: to invite a police officer and the Police Crime Commissioner to a future meeting.

11. Lighting & Streetscene:

Members reported:

- The footbridge in Rhewl woods had become loose
- The railway bridge by the Lletty was still in need of repair.
- A streetlight at Wirral View was faulty
- There was a give way sign missing at Lime Bank.
- The signs at the dry bridge had not yet been fixed
- The road leading up to Wirral View in Rhewl appeared to be sinking.
- There had been instances of fly tipping on the top road.

12. Environmental Matters:

Councillor Ray Knight reported that he was now a volunteer of the Wildlife Trust, North Wales, and that he would report back tips & recommendations.

13. Financial Assistance applications:

IT WAS RESOLVED: to postpone the agenda item to the February full council meeting in order for more organisations to make applications.

14. Skatepark Update:

Members noted the information provided.

IT WAS RESOLVED: to approve the proposal of replacement of the skatepark with a MUGA due to safety reasons and for the Clerk to issue a press release regarding the matter.

15. Community Play Box Project:

IT WAS RESOLVED: for the Clerk to request a Toy Box offered by County Council to be held & stored under the management of Ysgol Bryn Pennant.

16. Quarter 3 bank reconciliation & reports:

IT WAS RESOLVED: to note the reports as received.

17. Precept decision:

18. Press and Public: There were no members of press or public present by this point of the meeting. Members discussed the draft budget, requesting that over budgeted funds be transferred from the training line to the elections line as a contingency measure and to allocate more funds to the playscheme due to a slight fee increase.

IT WAS RESOLVED: to request a precept of £43,715 equating to a 5.38% increase, resulting in a £3.01 annual increase on a Band D property (£58.93 per year).

19. Community Drop in Event:

IT WAS RESOLVED: for the Clerk to request members provide dates of availability.

20. Summer Playscheme Update:

Members noted the information provided.

IT WAS RESOLVED: to request a 3 week playscheme with potentially requesting a further 3 weeks should local sponsorship become available.

21. FLVC Community Key Fund:

IT WAS RESOLVED: for the Clerk to share the information with the community as the community council did not have any suitable projects eligible for funding. A member requested it be placed on the agenda at a future date.

22. Heritage Leaflet for Mostyn/Llanerch y Mor:

IT WAS RESOLVED: For Councillor Mike Lewis Jones to make contact regarding this project.

23. County Councillors reports:

There were none.

24. Community Councillors reports:

There were none.

25. Close of Meeting:

Chair closed the meeting at 7.37pm.
